

VOLUME IX. ISSUE 49

23 December 1982

TO: THE LAW SCHOOL COMMUNITY - RE: FACULTY APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE

On Wednesday, January 5, 1983, we will be visited for the day by faculty applicant John L. Hodge, presently serving as a law clerk for the Massachusetts Appeals Court.

On Tuesday, January 11, 1983, we will be visited by John Powell, Executive Director of Miami (Florida) Legal Services, Inc., also an applicant.

Please mark your calendars accordingly. We will provide more details later.

Tom Campbell

CRITICAL LEGAL STUDIES WORKSHOP

The next meeting of the group will be on Thursday, January 6, 1983 from 4:00 to 6:00 p.m. We will continue the discussion of the article by Ira Nerken, at 12 Harv. Civ. R.-Civ.L. L. Rev. 297 (1977). We will also discuss a brief manuscript by Duncan Kennedy entitled "The Stages of the Decline of the Public/Private Distinction" (xerox copies on reserve in library). Room to be announced.

If there are 2nd and 3rd year students who would join the group but for a conflict between their class schedules and our Thursday afternoon meeting time, could they please communicate with us before the January 6th meeting? Drop me a note with alternative times when you would be able to meet. While it is extremely hard to find a time slot when we are all free, if there is sufficient interest among in-coming students we will try to find another time.

Karl Klare

HOLIDAY GREETINGS

I wish to extend holiday greetings to all 27 members of our law school community who got lost after last week's installments of the Law School Walking Tour Series.

For the rest of you, don't forget that research guides in 17 different subject areas are available in Room 86LW.

Charlie Field

The Young Lawyers Division of the Massachusetts Bar Association will present a seminar entitled "How to Practice Law Effectively" at the Park Plaza Hotel, Boston, commencing at 9:00 AM on Saturday, January 8, 1983. The Young Lawyers Division encourages and welcomes the attendance and participation of any new students or recent graduates. Free Admission.

Marie Williams

ATTENTION: Second Year Students

There will be a meeting on Thursday, January 20th at 1:00 PM in Room 97 to discuss judicial clerkship opportunites.

Marie Williams

There will be a panel discussion on <u>Careers in Labor Law</u> on Wednesday, January 5 at 5:30 PM in Room 87.

Marie Williams

IMPORTANT

Attention: Third Year Students Taking the Mass. Bar Exam

The Massachusetts Supreme Judicial Court has modified its requirement regarding when the Multistate Professional Responsibility Exam (MPRE) must be taken. Their rule now reads:

3.6 To be eligible to be admitted to the bar, each applicant shall have passed the Multistate Professional Responsibility Exam within two years of passing the law examination. The dates on passing the examination shall refer to the dates on which the examinations were administered. Subsection 3.6 shall become effective January 1, 1983 and shall apply to law examinations after that date.

Marie Williams

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU!

I would like to extend my personal thanks to the Law School Community for their marvelous effort during the Holiday Toy Drive. Last year I was only able to collect five items - this year we all pitched and were able to fill five large bags and two boxes! Your generosity was overwhelming and because of you those children who would have gone without will be able to experience the kind of Christmas they should have! Happy Holidays to all of you and thanks again!

Charlene Dacey-Sullivan Permanent Placement

SUMMER INTERN PROGRAMS

The Asian American Legal Defense and Education Fund Summer Internship Program is designed to provide students with practical experience working in a community law office and to encourage them to return to the community after graduation. Interns will do legal research and community outreach work and will participate in seminars on the legal problems of Asian American communities and substantive areas of law. Five students will be selected to participate in the 1983 Summer Internship Program. See Chinn for additional information. Mailing deadline will be 1/21/83.

The Puerto Rican Legal Defense and Educational Fund, Inc., is currently inviting applications for its annual Summer Legal Intern Program. The program is designed to provide law students with an opportunity to become involved in the Fund's civil rights litigation. Students will participate in researching and writing legal briefs and memoranda, discussion of case strategy and pre-trial investigation and disclosure. The practical experience each intern will have will be supplemented with seminars on different substantive and procedural civil rights issues as well as clinical sessions to develop their general advocacy skills. There will be four internship positions paying approximately \$250/week. See Chinn for additional information. Mailing deadline will be 1/21/83.

CONGRATULATIONS!!!

We are pleased to announce that William 'Billy' Revere is the proud parent of a brand new baby boy. Little Billy Junior was born on 12/19/82 at 8:22 p.m. More news anon.

NU GUILD MEETING - NOTES FROM THE 12/16 MEETING

The Guild is continuing work on minority recruitment admissions, and financial assistance. A questionnaire, to be distributed to the entire student body, is in the final stages of revision and should be ready in January. Information from this survey, combined with other research, will help us derive some (hopefully) more effective methods of attracting minority students to NULS. Other items discussed included: Guild support for the Greensboro Justice Fund civil suit against the Justice Department, etl al., for a KKK massacre in NC; upcoming talk by Roger Wilkins on January 20; co-ops with Department of Defense.

*NEXT MEETING: Thursday, Jan. 6, 1 p.m., Room 87.

FINANCIAL AID

We all know that there isn't enough financial aid to help everyone; we all know that many students, who would be an asset to the law school community, must choose to go elsewhere because Northeastern does not provide enough scholarship aid. What none of us knows, however, is how much aid there is, how it is allocated, how much people are lacking, and whether or not it is possible to find other sources of money to make up the gap between what is presently available and what is needed.

The Lawyer's Guild at Northeastern is attempting to find out some of this information, but we need your help. The week of January 10, 1983, we are going to pass out a questionnaire asking how much and what type of aid you receive, and how much you feel you need. The questionnaires will be anonymous. While we realize that some of the information requested is of a very personal nature we ask that you answer as much as you feel you comfortably can.

The only purposes of this questionnaire are to gather concrete data regarding the amount of aid people feel they are lacking and the hardship this lack causes.

We will repeat this notice during the week of January 3, 1983.

HAVE A GOOD VACATION.

WHO'S CHEATING &

WHAT SHOULD BE DONE?

THE STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES OF NULS'
ACADAMIC COMMITTEE WOULD LIKE TO HEAR
YOUR VIEWS ON THIS AND OTHER MATTERS.

MONDAY 1:40 PM RM 97

JAN.

10th.

Shaku Bhaya BERT HUNTER BOB ALLEN 25T Yr Rep. 2 HD Yr Rep. 3 rd Yr Rep.

CLASSIFIED ADS

RYMT WANTED: For 3-bdrm apt on Pond St., JP. \$133/mo w/out utils. Call Joe, 354-4007.

HOUSECLEANER AVAILABLE: For yourself or for a gift. On a regular basis or a one-shot deal. My work is reliable, experienced, thorough and reasonably priced. Call Rhonda at 522-7836 or leave a message at message center or prisoner's project.

RIDE NEEDED: To Philly and/or back, leaving Boston 12/23 or 24 and returning 12/26 or 27. I still can't drive (or sing on key) but am still willing to keep driver's awake with bad jokes and share gas and expenses. Help! Denise, 491-3548 or leave message in Prisoner's Assistance office (Rm. 419, old law school bldg.)

RIDE WANTED: To NYC for Xmas. Can leave anytime aft 12:00 noon, Thursday, Dec. 23rd, 1982. Willing to share driving + expenses. Kirsten Bey, 566-3237.

SHARE APT: 1 M wanted to share very nice 6-rm apt very nr Red Line in Dorchester. Pref politically progessive, neat, clean resp person. No tobacco, no pets. Avail immed. \$140/mo + utils. Call Robert 282-5792. Keep trying.

RIDE OFFERED: To Syracuse, NY. Leaving Dec. 23rd. Call Nancy, eves. at 491-3982.

FOR SALE: Outlines for all 1st yr courses; Sum and Substance for Civil Pro and same other great study aids. Do not wait til last minute - Call 426-3227 eves.

APT FOR RENT: 2-bdrm apt in Cambridge avail. in Cambridge Jan. 1. Rent \$575.00 includes utils and pking. 10 min from Harvard Sq. Call 876-5280.

RIDE NEEDED: I need a ride home at Xmas break to the vicinity of Rochester, NY. Will share xpenses. I'm flex @ departure time. Call Tom Valvano, 566-4603.

ATT WANTED: 1st year st seeks a lge, quiet 2-bdrm apt in Brookline suitable for a family wa child. Will pay up to \$600 if it incl heat + pking. Please call Sandy or Fran, 739-0103.

FOR SALE: Civil Trial Practice Materials. Call Bob, 522-7123 eves.

EAST WANTED: F 1king for another F to share.2-bdrm apt in Cambridge, 10 min from Harvard Sq. Rent to split \$575.00 mo including utils. 876-5280.

WINTER SUBLET: Central Sq., Cambridge, \$157/ mo incl. heat. Share 1ge 5-rm apt w/a NUL rad. Call Mark, eves. 876-9890.

FOR SALE: '77 Opel Deluxe, Auto. trans, 67,000 mi., reliabel transportation - great deal - one owner. \$900. 834-4541.

FOR WINTER VACATION: Seeking ride out and back to "mid-west" will share gas and expenses to letroit (Toledo, Cleveland, Chicago too!). Joanna, 782-8908.

FURNISHED RM: In 5-person group hie in Cambridge nr Porter Sq. avial immed. thru and of Feb. \$190/mo plus heat. Call Eliza Klein 523-3049 or 354-2239, or Steve 497-4911.

FR SALE: 1970 VW Bug, gd cond. 1 owner, \$950. Call Bonnie at 783-1128.

R SALE: 1974 Datsum 610 B, 4-speed, gd engine, some rust. 67,000 mi. \$650.